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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, May 24, 2011
Mr. Weiss, Chairman, called the Tuesday, May 24, 2011, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Martin Weiss Chairperson 

Present:

Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair 


 



Tim Allen, Member



Absent:  

Tom Romeo, Members




Jonathan Cody, Member 

Staff


Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent
Present:

Kathy Morgan
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of May 10, 2011.
Discussion
110 Park Street
Mr. Drew Lydotes was present.  Soil probes were dug and wetland flags hung, which Mr. Weiss and Mr. Allen observed in the field.  Ms. Basbanes felt the delineation done by Mr. Erikson, from Norris Environmental was satisfactory.  She outlined her findings that she observed at the site.  Ms. Basbanes will request site notes from Mr. Erikson and forward them to members.  Mr. Lydotes explained his conversation with Ms. Basbanes regarding grinding the stumps in place, which would provide nourishment to the soils but shouldn’t be spread as a top layer.  Mr. Lydotes will move the silt fence out of the 12’ buffer and plant shrubs, two and four feet in height and stagger them in a double row.  Mr. Lydotes was advised that he will be fined $135.00, the approximate amount of a filing fee.

Mr. Lydotes was told he could start the restoration immediately.   
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission ratify the Enforcement Order.

Certificate of Compliance
12 Flint Street (245-1132)

Ms. Basbanes said the grass has grown in and is stable at the site and looks fine.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance.

Public Hearings
5 Canterbury Lane - RDA
Mr. Mangrivati, the owner was present along with his builder Paul Ahlin, PA Builders.  An addition and garage is being proposed 64’ to the closest point to wetlands.  Mr. Weiss asked if sonar tubes will be used.  Mr. Ahlin said, yes, for the deck and addition.  Silt fence will be installed on the 50’ buffer.  He also asked about taking down two Pines (26” in diameter) and one Maple (24” in diameter).

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue a Negative 3 Determination. 
Ipswich River Park Meditation area
Rita Mullen, from the Parks & Recreation Committee, was present.  The 12’ buffer has been established.  The proposal is to clear the understory of a 22’ x 60’ area, a 4’ wide pathway made of stone dust and three or four granite benches.  Ms. Mullen said a boy scout will do the work and they plan to start right away.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue a Negative 3 Determination.

Continued Public Hearings

30 & 31 Amber Road  (245-1388)
Three proposals were received for the third party review.  Andover Consultants was chosen and a check in the amount of $3,200 was received from the applicant to pay for their services.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve of Andover Consultants as the third party reviewer of the project.

Calls were received about grading on Amber Rd.  Mr. Gallardo said machinery had been at the site to do test pits and left groove marks.  A grader was at the site to smooth out the groove marks.  A DEP# was issued and comments given to which the applicant will submit a letter responding to their comments.
31 North Street – RDA
Mr. O’Brien was present and advised members that the debris has been removed from his yard as requested by the Commission and to request approval to remove a Silver Maple in his yard that is a danger to his house.  Mr. O’Brien was given permission to take down the tree and was asked to call Ms. Basbanes when starting work on the tree.
105 Elm Street – Minor Modification
The septic system plans were revised to minimize the extent and the cost of the proposed work.  The new plans show the system to be significantly lower and the horizontal extent of the work to be less.  Mr. Weiss noted that infiltrators will be used, which take up less space.  
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission consider the changes to the plan for the design of the septic system to be a minor modification to what was originally approved.
Ms. Basbanes will send a letter to the applicant notifying them of the Commission’s decision.

Enforcement Procedures Leah outlined:
1.  Respond to complaint.

2.  Contact owner/violator by certified mail and phone.

3.  Obtain permission to enter property to investigate alleged violation.  If unable to obtain permission, gather evidence from surrounding public properties or permissive abutters.

4.  Send “friendly letter notifying them of the alleged violation to encourage voluntary compliance.  Letter should request a “cease and desist”, and recommend attendance of the next meeting, or to schedule a time that is mutual to both parties.

5.  Determine if violation is minor or major.  If a major violation, issue an Enforcement Order.

6.  EO should be clearly written, have a letter attached and referenced for directives


Have dates set for each directive


Reference MGL and Bylaw section for what activity specifically violated.


Refer to letter in EO and state that future correspondence with directives are also part of 
it.
7.  Follow guidelines in the Wetland Enforcement Manual distributed by the DEP.
Mr. Weiss suggested consulting Kopleman & Paige for fining violations.  Members discussed current cases such as Amber Rd. vs. 110 Park St. and whether some violators knew they should have filed or not and when violators should be fined.  Members will look into changing the bylaw regarding fining.  Mr. Basbanes will talk with Mr. Balukonis with regards to this.

Adjourn 

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM
Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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